January 22, 2008
Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on January 22, 2008 at 7:30 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Warren was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Madler, Holyk, Marbut, Weldon, and Hancock. There were visitors present.

There was a motion by Marbut, seconded by Holyk to approve the minutes of the January 7, 2008 meeting.  Motion Carried. 

Cyril Young was present to voice his concerns about the Monk Parakeets.


Old Business:


Tim Durr provided an update on his Eagle Scout project.

New Business:

There was a building permit application presented for Kyle Lawffer.  There was a motion by Holyk, seconded by Marbut to approve the construction of a 2,080 square foot home  at 506 E. Yacolt Road provided that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that Kyle obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried.

There was a discussion on the proposed agreement with Gibbs & Olson Inc. for the Blackmore Avenue Phase III project.  There was a motion by Weldon, seconded by Madler to authorize the Mayor to sign the agreement with Gibbs & Olson Inc. for the Blackmore Avenue Phase III project.  Motion Carried

Mayor Warren presented information about the general sewer plan.  There was a discussion on the proposed agreement with Rod Orlando for the Public Works Trust Fund application.  There was a motion by Weldon, seconded by Marbut to authorize the Mayor to sign the agreement with Rod Orlando for the Public Works Trust Fund application.  Motion Carried
There was a motion by Marbut, seconded by Holyk to accept the November, 2007 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.  There was a motion by Marbut, seconded by Holyk to accept the December, 2007 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried. 

Mayor Warren reminded the Council about the Monk Parakeet workshop at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, January 28, 2008 and the events committee meeting at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 31, 2008.
There was a motion by Marbut, seconded by Holyk to approve warrants #11130 through #11148 as follows:  Current Expense - $7,223.56; Parks Department - $77.41; City Street - $2,070.92; Cemetery - $14.65; and Stormwater - $162.23.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Warren declared the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

MAYOR 




 ATTEST 





